CITY OF BURNABY COUNCIL IN BRIEF

August 26, 2024

This is an overview of the City Council meeting for this date. For a full account, visit Burnaby.ca/eagenda

» 6.1 Interim Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation Framework and Strategy

Council adopted an interim Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation Framework and Strategy. The framework will be used on an interim basis while staff engage with host Nations and Indigenous Peoples living in Burnaby to co-develop a final framework to guide the City in advancing reconciliation.

» 6.2 Confederation Park Community Centre (CPCC) Project – Phase II Deferral

Council voted to defer awarding a construction contract for a new Confederation Park Community Centre while the City explores options to reduce project costs through a redesign and seek alternate sources of funding. Council's decision is in response to recent changes to province legislation that affect how civic amenities can be funded. Council asked City staff to present alternate options in a future report back to Council.

» 6.5 Processing of Green Waste Compostable Materials

Council approved a Contract ward (CA) to GFL Environmental Inc. for a five-year term with an estimated total cost of \$19,988,160 for the loading, transporting and environmentally responsible processing of green waste compostable materials.

» 6.6 Fraser Foreshore East Pier Structure Replacement

Council approved a Contract Award (CA) of \$2,662,046 to Fraser River Pile & Dredge to replace the east pier at Fraser River Foreshore Park. The work includes demolition and removal of the existing pier and construction of the new pier including piling, concrete deck, railings, shoreline protection and landscaping.

» 6.8 Electric Vehicle Charging Stations – Still Creek Works Yard

Council approved a Contract Award (CA) of \$4,132,707 to Hyland Excavating Ltd. for the supply and installation of 107 Level 2 electric vehicle charging stations and 6 DC fast chargers at the Still Creek Works Yard. This project will prepare Still Creek to accommodate additional electric vehicles expected to enter the City fleet in the near future.

